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1. Aiv Puglielli, p. 43 
 
Question asked: 
Aiv PUGLIELLI: Right. And with respect to Coles, Adam, how much is the 
primary producer making out of that price?  
Adam FITZGIBBONS: I could not comment on that actual specific product, 
but I do echo Paul’s comments around the transparency of milk products 
through the dairy code. What I can say is that last financial year, of Coles’ 
revenue of $40.5 billion, $33 billion of that was returned to suppliers for 
the cost of goods sold. And our margins last year were 2.57 per cent, so 
that would give a broad indication of the margins that we make across the 
business.  
Aiv PUGLIELLI: Sure. My time has expired, but if possible, could you both 
take on notice to try and source information for me as to how much the 
primary producer would make with respect to that price?  
Paul HARKER: Happy to take it on notice, but I actually think the law 
prohibits me compelling a supplier to share the make-up and the 
ingredients of their product. I do not know if I will be able to assist, but we 
will do what we can.  
Aiv PUGLIELLI: Right. Thank you. How about for Coles – same answer?  
Adam FITZGIBBONS: Yes, we will take that on notice. I understand the 
nature of the question, and so we will seek to provide an answer. 

 
Response:  
 
As Woolworths Group does not have a direct relationship with the primary 
producer in relation to the product referenced, we cannot answer the 
question. Under the Food & Grocery Code of Conduct, we cannot require 
our supplier to share the cost make-up of their products and prices our 
suppliers have paid. In line with our trading terms, all suppliers are 
required to abide by the law and we hold them to a high standard of 
conduct. 


